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Welcome back to school!   

It’s been lovely to see you all 
again after what we hope was a 

relaxing break. We’d like to  

extend a special “hello” to our 
Reception children and their  

families who began their  

Sydenham Primary School  

journey this week.  As you can 
see from the photographs on the 
previous pages, all sixty of our 

new children have made a     
fantastic start to their     

education and are already  

impressing us with their love of 
learning.   



Thank you to all the families who    
visited our SPLAT! pop-up gallery at 
“Art in the Park” over the summer   

holiday.  We hope you enjoyed seeing 
the artwork on display and joining in 
the workshops we were running.  Next 
year, we hope to play an even bigger 
role at Art in the Park—watch this 

space! 

UN Convention on the Rights of the Child 

Article  31:  Leisure, Play and Culture 



Across the school this week, pupils have been exercising their growth 
mindset in Maths lessons.  Children have had a go at a range of 
open ended mathematical puzzles, games and investigations.  To 
guarantee success, pupils needed to collaborate, persevere and learn 
from their mistakes; never giving up and refining their methods and 
results. 

UN Convention on the Rights of the Child 

Article  29:  Goals of Education. 





Bethany has looked after Juniper throughout the 
Easter holidays. She has loved taking Juniper 
along on her adventures in the holidays and they  
enjoyed sharing lots of stories together 

Mortimer is packed up and ready to leave after a 
week with Enrica. He’s enjoyed her reading     
stories to him and movie time with the family. 

Jiya has had a lovely bank holiday weekend with 
Aslan. They have been busy watering the     
strawberries in the garden and read ‘The Mouse 
Made a Friend’. Thank you for a lovely weekend, 
Aslan. 

Timothy read ‘Finger Snapper’ to Mortimer.  
Mortimer tried to read it himself but didn’t     
understand about digraphs, so Timothy had to 
teach him! 

Aslan had a wonderful weekend with Harry. He 
has shared so many books with him and Harry 
has been reading his books really well. Thank you 
for a lovely weekend! 



 





 

 

These are the characters we use at school to help us develop a good 
attitude to our learning and GROW our brains! 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Concentrate. 
Have a go. 

Use your imagination. 

Be curious. 

Cooperate. 

Enjoy learning. 

Never give up. 

Keep on improving. 

In class this week we 
have been thinking about 
having a positive attitude 

to learning so that we 
keep on trying even if 

things are hard. When we think like 
our characters, we  

become learning      
superheroes! 



Free School Meals and Pupil Premium Funding 

If your child is registered for Free School Meals, we receive additional funding from the government in the form of 
Pupil Premium.  This funding is vital to our school budget and allows us to provide many different learning       
interventions as well as additional support for pupils. 

Your child may be eligible for Free School Meals if you are receiving any of the following: 

 Income support 

 Income-based Jobseeker's Allowance (JSA) 

 Income-related employment and support allowance (ESA) 

 Guarantee element of state pension credit 

 Universal Credit (with an annual income of less than £7,400) 

 Both income-based and contribution-based JSA/ESA if you receive the same amount for both. You should 
also qualify if you receive both, but only if the income-based amount is greater (not if the contribution-based 
amount is greater.) 

 Families who are awarded Child Tax Credit and have an annual income assessed by HMRC to be no more 
than £16,190, providing there is no entitlement to Working Tax Credit (unless in respect of a 4-week ‘run-
on’). 

If you think you might be eligible, please submit an application at https://www.warwickshire.gov.uk/education-
learning/apply-free-school-meals.  The process is quick and easy—just make sure you have your National Insurance 
number to hand. 

Please apply even if your child is in Reception, Year One or Year Two and in receipt of a universal 
free school meal. If you don’t apply, school does NOT receive the additional Pupil Premium Funding. 

Nut Allergies 

We have several children in school who suffer from a severe nut allergy and need to use an Epipen.  For these   
children, nuts can be very dangerous since they trigger anaphylaxis.  With this in mind, we politely request that you 
refrain from putting foods containing nuts in your child’s lunch box.  Even spreads such as Nutella or peanut butter 
can be harmful.  Thank you. 

PE Kit 

Please make sure your child has the correct PE kit in school on the day that they are taught by Onside Coaches.  
Children need black shorts, a white T shirt and trainers.  For colder weather please also provide plain jogging    
bottoms and a hoodie.  All items should be labelled with your child’s full name and class—please use a permanent 
marker pen or printed labels that can be sewn into clothing. 

Mufti Days 

You can see from the diary dates below that we have some MUFTI Days planned.  For those of you who are new 
to school, on MUFTI Days uniform is not compulsory and your child can come to school in their own choice of 
clothes.  Please encourage your child to pick outfits which are suitable for the weather and safe for wear during 
play.  We politely request that girls refrain from wearing skimpy clothing such as crop-tops.  If your child comes to 
school in non-uniform, they must bring a donation of 50p for School Fund.  This money is spent on additional and 
exciting resources not covered by our ordinary budget, for example, we are about to purchase new games for each 
class to use on days when inclement weather makes outdoor play impossible. 

 

















Tuesday 20th September Individual pupil photographs. 

Wednesday 28th September EYFS road safety awareness assembly. 

Tuesday 18th October Peer mediation training for Y6 JvS Swans. 

Thursday 20th October Peer mediation training for Y6 CBMoorhens. 

Friday 21st October MUFTI (non-uniform) Day. Bring a 50p donation to School Fund if your child 
wears their own choice of clothes to school. 

Friday 21st October—break up for Half-Term. 

Monday 24th—Friday 28th October school closed for Half-Term holiday. 

Pupils return to school on Monday 31st October. 

Tuesday 8th November Y5/6 theatre visit to see The Royal Shakespeare Company’s production of “A 
Christmas Carol.” 7pm performance. 

Monday 21st November School closed for INSET (teacher training) - rehearsal room pedagogies, led by 
The Royal Shakespeare Company. 

Tuesday 22nd November School closed for INSET (teacher training) - Emotion Coaching, led by Dr 
Louise Gilbert. 

Wednesday 23rd November School closed for INSET (teacher training) - Attachment theory and PACE, led 
by The Educational Psychology Service. 

Thursday 24th November Y3/4 theatre visit to The Belgrade Theatre to see “Jack and the Beanstalk.”  
10.15am performance. 

Thursday 8th December YR/1/2 theatre visit to see “The Stick Man” at Warwick Arts’ Centre. 10.30am 
performance. 

Friday 9th December Christmas jumper day!  Wear a festive outfit to school. 

Friday 16th December—break up for the Christmas holiday. 

Monday 19th—Friday 30th December school closed for Christmas holiday. 

Monday 2nd January—school closed for bank holiday 

Tuesday 3rd January—school closed for INSET—Inclusion training, led by The Education  
Psychology Service. 

Pupils return to school for the Spring Term on Wednesday 4th January 



We are all so sad at the news that HRH Queen Elizabeth II died yesterday 
afternoon at Balmoral. We would like to remember the Queen for her 
deep sense of duty and her resilience, as well as her sense of humour and    
kindness. She is our Sydenham Primary School Learning Hero this week. 
She ‘never gave up’ and always worked hard and kept going, right up   
until two days before she died, aged 96. She is an inspiration to us all. 
May she rest in peace.  

This is a very important moment in British history, as we say goodbye to 
the Queen and we see our new monarch, King Charles III, come to the 
throne.  As the Queen’s successor, King Charles will 
be crowned at a coronation ceremony next Spring or 
Summer, alongside his wife, Camilla. 

UN Convention on the Rights of the Child 

Article  29:  Goals of Education. 



Reception and 
KS1 Superstars 
start next week. 


